
 
 

 
 
 

HARDHOLDER – DECEMBER 2011 
       BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

               
 

BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES December 20, 2011 

1. The monthly board meeting was called to order at 6:00pm. 
2. A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the November minutes with one correction. 
  Only one safe was purchased not two as published in the Newsletter. 
3. MAIL CALL 

• None. 
4. TREASURER’S REPORT 

• The BCGC and Camp Fickes accounts are in proper order. 
• Insurance and county tax bills are coming up soon. 
• BCGC has D&O insurance and liability insurance for the range and BCGC sanctioned 

instructors. 
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented. 

5. MEMBERSHIP REPORT  
• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept Nick Ferrando and Mike McCabe  as 

new members. 
• 229 workdays were performed by 82 people. 
• The need of being a NRA member to join the club was discussed.  Some members 

thought this was an unnecessary requirement. After a lengthy discussion, the BOD 
decided this would remain a requirement of becoming a BCGC club member. 

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Membership report as presented. 
6. NEWSLETTER REPORT 

• No report. 
7. ARMORER’S REPORT 

• 4 of the club’s rifles remain to be cleaned. 
• The club Armorer will choose the rifle for the  raffle prize.   
• The board briefly discussed the lease agreement used for the clubs guns and the need to 

revisit it.  The lease paperwork and the Release of Liability  needs to be looked at by club 
lawyer. 

• A motion was made, seconded and passed to accept the Armorer’s report as presented. 
8. CLINIC REPORT 

• No report. 
9. HIGH POWER REPORT 

• The club needs a High Power Director.  The 2012 match calendar is pending and without 
a Director we cannot finalize the matches/calendar.  If we cannot find a Director there 
will be no matches this year. Also, volunteers are needed to help run the matches. 
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10. JUNIORS REPORT 

• Gavin contacted John Downey to see if he still interested in being in the club and 
remaining the JR director since his move.  No response was received as of this date. 

• No report. 
11. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT 

• No report  
12.       OLD BUSINESS  

• We are waiting for spring to finish erecting and placing signage. 
• The Contractor selected to do the short range improvements should have started on 

December 22 Dec.  The short range will be closed during construction.  
• The short range improvements will cost Camp Fickes approximately $8100 
• Camp Fickes D&O Insurance is still pending.   Sam Morris is continuing to shop for the 

best deal.  The insurance  is very expensive due to the nature of Camp Fickes. 
• Dan Gable will include a copy of the new Range Rules in the New Club Member packet 

13. NEW BUSINESS 

• USFS billed  us $1000.00 for use of the range  last season  and $410.68 for the road lease 
• The new USFS engineer had our gate and all FS gates in Pike painted this fall.  He also 

had signs placed on out gate.  There are two large reflectors signs and a No Parking Sign 
on our gate. 

• NO SHOTGUNS SHOOTING SHOT SHELLS ARE ALLOWED ON THE RANGE  

 No shotguns shooting shot shells are allowed on the range until further notice.  The 
 Camp Fickes and BCGC Boards of Directors are trying to  compile a set of range rules 
 that would allow for safe testing and patterning of shot shells.  Until that time, persons 
 not  complying with this rule will:  

 -will have their memberships terminated. 
  -will be asked to leave the range and not allowed back.   

• There is someone who continues to blow the targets and target stands to pieces.  This 
results in damaged target stands and litters the range with little plastic bits.  If you see 
someone damaging club property please contact one of the club officers. 

 
A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn at at 7:22pm and the board then met with 
the Representative from the Appleseed Organization  

 
NOTICES 
 1.  High Power Director Needed 
The position of High Power Director is open. This person would be responsible to register the 
matches with NRA or CMP, organize the match directors and assure the match fees are paid 
and results are reported. Ability to apply friendly persuasion (arm twisting if necessary) to obtain 
match sponsors is a desirable trait. Reluctant volunteers please contact any Club Officer. 
2.  2012 Board Nominations 
If you are interested in running for  a position on the 2012 BCGC Board of Directors please call 
or email Mike Walton  - (303/757-4304) / bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com 
Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and 
BCGC club events and notices. 
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3.  Reminder 
Remember to wear your membership badge while at the range.  
4.  NO SHOTGUNS SHOOTING SHOT SHELLS IS ALLOWED ON THE RANGE 
No shotguns shooting shot shells are allowed on the range until further notice.  The Camp 
Fickes and BCGC Boards of Directors are trying to  compile a set of range rules that would 
allow for safe testing and patterning of shot shells.    
5.  ANNUAL MEETING / BANQUET 
Saturday January 14, 2012 at the Great Wall Super Buffet, 3215 S. Wadsworth 
Blvd., Lakewood, CO 80227 (720-963-1888) between 6 pm and 9:30 pm.  After 
dinner we’ll hold the Annual Meeting.  $15 per adult - $7.50 for children under 11. 
PLEASE CALL or EMAIL DABNEY CRUMP AND LET HIM KNOW THE NUMBER OF 

PEOPLE IN YOUR PARTY BY THURSDAY JANUARY 12th. Phone: 303-324-1084                        
email:dabney@dhcrump.com 
 
 
 
2011 BCGC OFFICERS 
PRESIDENT / MIKE BRAZELL / jmbrazsam@wispertel.net         
VICE PRESIDENT / BARRETT BENSON / bsqaured@q.com          
SECRETARY / MIKE WALTON  - (303/757-4304) / bigbadgerboy@yahoo.com         
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com         
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / GAVIN WEEKLEY- (303-949-9821) / Weekleyclan@juno.com        
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DAN GABEL - 303/429-8041        
RANGE OFFICER / RON SMITH – (303-838-9632) / PJ@FORETHOUGHT.net 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER / jerry.fischer50@gmail.com        
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / OPEN  
CMP COORDINATOR / OPEN 
TRAINING OFFICER / PETE JEND / epjend317@gmail.com 
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / JOHN DOWNEY – (303-456-8694) / moosy500@hotmail.com        
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / JACK GAYNOR / BCGC_E_NEWS@q.com     
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE /OPEN    
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKeon / (303-838-4026) 
CO-ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
CO-ARMORER / JOHN WILLIAMS  (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
 

 
The next BCGC BOD meeting will be held on Saturday  January 14, 2012 
after the Annual Meeting at the Great Wall Super Buffet 3215 S. Wadsworth Blvd. 
Lakewood, CO 80227 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 

 

 
NOTE: The Short Range will be closed for maintenance until further 
notice. 
.  
The Annual dinner and meeting will be held on Saturday January 14, 2012 at the 
Great Wall Super Buffet, 3215 S. Wadsworth Blvd., Lakewood, CO between 6 pm 
and 9:30 pm. 

 
      

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
BCGC 
P.O. BOX 16280 
GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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